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Terry Flynn MBE
It is with regret that I have to announce the passing of Terry back in October. Terry was one of our supporters and did a lot of fundraising for us. He initiated the “Collection Bottles” which involved a few pubs around Cardiff having the large whiskey bottles on their bars for their customers to put small change in. Once the bottles were full, we would hold an evening where the money would be counted and then handed over to us. Our thoughts and prayers go to Pauline and family at this time. His funeral was held in November.

Important request to all swimmers
Thank you to those who have responded, but we are still waiting on others.
Pamela would like to know how many of you swimmers will come back to the Club when we return to Eastern Leisure Centre. Please can you let her know as soon as possible either on her e-mail address or our landline telephone number which are on the “How to contact us” which is at the end of this newsletter. 

50+ Club
A double draw this time round; so November & December’s winners are: - £15.00- Gareth Clark, Jane Ratcliff and £10.00- Charlotte Pearson, Laura Knight Congratulations!!
I will do this again next year, as it gets us a good amount of money and the winnings will remain the same, but only if I have a sufficient number of players, so please send your payment of £12.00 preferably by bank transfer but please contact me to say you are joining in, or if you want to pay by cash / cheque (payable to Stephen Bailey) and send it to me before the 10th January 2022.

Coffee & Mince Pie* Morning
Our second coffee morning is being held on Saturday 4th December from 10:30 – 12:30.  At St. Philip Evans Church Hall, Llanedeyrn Drive, (CF23 9UL).
We will have Christmas paper / cards for sale and our usual raffle!
Entry is £3.00 and payable at the door.
*There will be other choices if you don’t like mince pies!
Our first coffee morning held last month was a success with good number of people attending. We made £187.60 which includes some donations. 

Swimmers & Bowlers Disco
Pamela has now arranged this and it will be held in the Cardiff Medical Centre Sports & Social Club at the Heath Hospital on Thursday 16th December, starting from 7.30pm.  A buffet will be provided and our usual raffle and we will also have a type of Photo booth.  Please can you let us know if you are going to attend so that we know how many to cater for.
Parking is in the multi-storey car park opposite.

Christmas / New Year break for the swimmers
Our last session at Howells School will be on Sunday 19th December and we will return on Sunday 9th January 2022.

Christmas / New Year break for the bowlers
Our last session at the Cardiff Indoor Bowls Club will be on Friday 17th December and we will return on Friday 7th January 2022.


Belated Congratulations to Richard Tremwith
Richard was baptised at Bethany Baptist Church in Rhiwbina back in October. An article about him and his baptism are on the church website. Very interesting too!

A letter from Emily Burnett
Emily is going to become an Ambassador for MENCAP in the New Year and has written a letter for you to read. Please see the attachment.

Thank You
Many thanks for your good wishes whilst I was in hospital again.  I shall try to stay out of hospital now!  Elaine x

Bank Transfers
Banking for charities with HSBC has in the past been free.
However rom 1st November 2021 they began making changes – a monthly charge of £5 for each account, then 40p for each cheque deposited or issued and 0.40% on all cash deposited. 
Thank you to all using the bank transfer system already.  
Bank details – Sort Code 40-16-30 Account Number 01431285
In future, please use bank transfer whenever possible to avoid these charges.
Many thanks for your help.  Any queries please ring Elaine- 02920 764770.

Special Olympics Affiliation Fees
Last year, S.O.G.B. increased the annual fee for each member from £1.75 to £20 per person.  This fee entitles members to participate in S.O. events.  We are reluctant to ask individual members to pay the £20 as there are no S.O. events on the horizon.
In an effort to raise funds, we are thinking of selling pens.  To this end, we are running a competition. Calling all members to think of a short one liner slogan to print on the pen to encourage people to purchase.  Please send your slogan/s to Elaine Daw, 11 St Edeyrns Road,  Cardiff. CF23 6TB (elainemdaw@googlemail.com) by Friday 17th December 2021.  There will be a prize for the winner and the slogan will be printed on the pens for all to see.  Good Luck to you all!

From the Clark family
Gareth, Jill and Mike would like to wish everybody a Happy Christmas. We have decided to give a donation to Gareth’s charities including Cardiff Chameleons instead of Christmas cards and gifts.
Gareth enjoys his swimming and our thanks to the Chameleons Committee.

 Chameleons Late Late Christmas Meal
We are arranging a meal at the Cornerstone in Charles Street, rear of M&S and opposite the Cathedral. It will be on the evening of Thursday 27th January and is a two course meal and the cost is £22.50 per person. Please see the attachment for further details!

The end of another year!
So we are coming towards the end of 2021 and another challenging year coping with the Coronavirus pandemic, but at least with the vaccine programme going on, it is a step in the right direction but with some concerns of rising numbers.

As to the Club we have been able to get back to a little bit of normality with the bowlers being able to return and swimmers getting back to having sessions at Howells School, of which we are grateful to those faithful ones who attend every Sunday to keep it going; and we are still pursuing our return to Eastern Leisure Centre. 
As to competition events for the swimmers and bowlers hopefully they will soon be back but it seems a long way off.

We have also had our social events calendar return as well; both the Afternoon Tea and Barbecue were well supported; as well as our coffee morning last month. It was nice to see familiar faces and to catch up. My thanks go to those who worked on these events to make them so successful.

And finally… with Christmas looming and the beginning of a new year may I on behalf of the Committee and the Coaches wish you all a merry Christmas and a happy New Year and look forward to your support and commitment in 2022!
Steve
Chair.



	How to contact us

	Coaches
	Pamela – 029 2025 7314 / 07817 380355   pamela.bailey6@virginmedia.com

	
	Robin – 029 2021 6008

	
	Barrie – 029 2075 3038 / barriejenkins50@live.com

	Treasurer
	Elaine – 029 2076 4770 / elainemdaw@googlemail.com 

	Newsletter
	Steve – 029 2025 7314 / 07791 759360 /stephen.bailey947@ntlworld.com 
33 Ty Cerrig, Pentwyn, Cardiff. CF23 7DP
Items for the newsletter to be in 5 days prior to the end of the month.  Word attachment if on e-mail

	Other contacts
	Denise – 029 2075 2909  
Ian – 2023 3065

	Club sessions

	Bowls – Cardiff Indoor  Bowls Club  - Friday 4.00 – 6.00pm 
Swimming - Howells School – Sunday 6.00-6.45pm & 6.45 – 7.30pm (Booking required)
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